
STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

11 JUNE 2013   (1915 to 2120)

PRESENT:

Mr David Crispin, Consultant

Group A 
P Kendrick 

M Freedman

A King

W Doris

S Sheikh

Group B 

Colin Powell

Group C

K Seamer

Group D 
Councillor Laxmi Attwar

Councillor Linda Taylor (part)

Councillor Richard Williams

Co-opted

None

Officers 

Penny Garry (Business Support, CSF)

Item 1   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations were made

Item 2   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

R K Kreizman

Item 3   MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 5 FEBRUARY 2013 

The minutes of the meeting held on 5 February were agreed.
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Item 4  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING 

Item 6  Letter and guidance document were circulated to schools.  Kaye Seamer stated that she did not recall having seen this.  PG to send to her again.

Item 5  MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE

None.

Item  6     RE Review Report

Phase 1 has been published.  A draft programme of study has been published and was discussed.  If this came into place it would still be non-statutory.  It was noted that there is no mention of the locally agreed syllabus.

MF commented that there is no content and the document could not stand alone and would have to be linked to the locally agreed syllabus.

MF also expressed his surprise that a school could still attain Outstanding even if they were not fulfilling their RE commitments, which is illegal!

The response time to the Phase 1 report is very short.  SACRE members can respond individually online if they wish to do so.  DC also asked that they send any comments to him and he would complete the survey from  a Merton SACRE point of view.

It was agreed that a letter should be sent to schools with the draft programme and a link to the survey.  PK to draft.

KS also explained that he had recently sent out a questionnaire for the LA asking for comments about RE and training sessions etc.  There is a letter from Michael Gove about the requirement for RE in schools. 

Item 7
     APPG Group Report

This report was discussed.  The overarching view was that RE seemed to be seen as a second class subject.

The DfE ask how many teachers are delivering RE in a school.  This figure can be very misleading as they may include all teachers who deliver a small amount of RE as part of SMSC.

There are no longer bursaries for RE teachers and this is recognised.

WD said that the recommendations are fair and are a true reflection of the current situation.
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CP said that there were limited references to Diocese Education Boards.  There are a lot of schools subject to Section 48 inspection who are showing their quality of RE as improving.  There are community schools who are using Diocese training as this quality is so high.

DW summarised by saying there were some scathing references to SACRE and that the effectiveness and purpose of SACREs did need to be reviewed.

It was noted that SACREs had more involvement when Ofsted reported on RE.  It was also noted that we now only have a part time Consultant who was funded by the LA for a very few hours each term.

CP asked if NASACRE collected any data from Las about RE advisors.  This might provided an insight into how much time/funding other SACREs have allocated to them.  DC will investigate this.

Item 8
     Meeting of the RE Subject Leaders 15/5 – verbal report by A King

AK had attended this meeting and shared with the group some good practice demonstrated by a teacher (who had produced a presentation). The teacher had described her practices around RE and also advised that she was well supported by her Head teacher in this.  DC had this presentation electronically and would send to PG for further circulation.

Item 9      Results from the Sutton Questionnaire used at the Joint Subject Leaders       meeting

The annual questionnaire was given out at the meeting (as this seemed to result in more returns that simply emailing to teachers).  There were 11 responses, 1 of which were from Merton.

Item 10    Verbal report from NASACRE Conference

A written summary was distributed.  It had been an interesting conference.  Two points made were that SACREs should try and engage more with Academies and that the Scheme of Work for RE was not challenging enough.

Item 11      NASACRE UPDATES ON INITIATIVES
Covered in 6 above.

Item 12   ANNUAL REPORT 2012/13

The annual report process was agreed.  David Crispin will produce the first draft for presentation next SACRE meeting. 
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Item 13   Information from the LA

None

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Future Venues of SACRE meetings

It was agreed that future meetings would be held in different places of worship around the borough (as had previously happened some years ago) rather than at the Civic Centre.  The next meeting in October would be held at the Mosque in Wimbledon.

6th Annual South East SACREs meeting – November 12

The report was available.  PG to circulate.

SACRE Response to recent events in Woolwich

Keith Shipman, LB Merton Youth Inclusion Manager came to talk the SACRE about whether it was felt SACRE/LA had a part to play in to helping schools deal with the issues surrounding the recent killing of a soldier in Woolwich.

SS expressed his anger and upset and stressed that these “thugs” were not acting as Muslims.  He said that when the IRA committed atrocities the general public did not turn against Catholics.  It was generally agreed that the media had played a huge part in building resentment and anger towards Muslims because of the way it had broadcast this event.

Keith Shipman explained he had had conversations with Secondary Heads and it was generally felt that Secondary schools may have more expertise in RE teaching to deal with these issues (or may feel more confident) than the Primary teachers. It was being reported that circle time had been used in some cases.  Keith explained that there were some LA resources available in the area of bullying, which could be utilised to deal with these sort of issues.

CP explained that children often do not have regular contact with the Head teachers, Deputies or RE teachers and, in fact, it was more often the support staff, who were the ones who would be approached by children with questions or expressions of feelings and not necessarily RE teachers.

MF said that there was a much wider issue of teachers not being confident (or knowledgeable) enough to speak about the religious differences.

LT asked if there was a need to offer training around the cultural differences/religions.  PK replied that, on the whole, teachers were able to do this.

It was felt that, on this occasion it was more about the violent images that children may have been exposed to.

LT stated that she felt an immediate response was needed.  It was agreed that a letter should be drafted, coming jointly from the LA and SACRE.  PK to do this in association with KS and send to SACRE members for approval.
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PK asked if SACRE members agreed that some longer term guidance should be produced.  It was felt that, as Lewisham had already done much of the work, they should be approached to ask if Merton could use the document (and adapt where necessary).  DC to explore this option.

There is also a need to encourage schools to visit places of worship and widen children’s views of other faiths and cultures to promote understanding and tolerance.

DC explained that he had just received a draft document produced by Lewisham which was a guidance document to help schools answer any questions raised by children following events of this kind.  This document included a joint statement from religious groups and appendices with guidance for talking to children.

KS (Beecholme school) expressed her disappointment at the LA’s lack of comment when this had happened.  There was some information sent to her from one Muslim group which the school had subsequently been told not to use.  There was no crisis response to the situation.

Item 11    MATTERS FOR REFERRAL TO THE LA 

None – see matters arising.

Item 12    DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting is on:    

Tuesday 1st October 2013,  7.15pm  
Venue:  Wimbledon Mosque, 262-264 Durnsford Road, Wimbledon,

   Greater London , SW19 8DS
Agenda and any other relevant papers will be sent out two weeks before, please advise the clerk (by email penny.garry@merton.gov.uk  or telephone 020 8545 3376) whether you will attending or to send apologies.

NOTE:  A further meeting has been arranged for:

     25th February 2014   Venue:  tbc

